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04/08/2022  16:21:462022/2679/P COMMNT D H Leader This application and the supporting documentation are misleading. Plans are situated in context of details of 

the ¿existing property¿, yet in fact the owners carried out works illegally before submitting an application, 

removing a large tree from the front garden, as well as other plants etc. Thus the photos and details represent 

the property after they had carried out these works. The tiny tree proposed should be replaced by a much 

more substantial tree to keep the character of the street and gardens, as it was before the owners removed it 

without permission. The garden area, likewise, should not be compromised to have double parking, which is 

also inconsistent with all other properties in Pilgrim¿s Lane. There is only one house in the whole street with 

double parking and it clearly goes against the character of the street and area, and precedent.
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